 WKU SGA Student Senate Minutes

September 28, 2010

The 5th meeting of the 9th Senate of the Student Government Association of Western Kentucky University was called to order at 5:01pm on Tuesday September 28, 2010 with the Speaker of the Senate in the chair.

There were 31 Senators present.

Absent Senators were Asbery, Benton, Riggs, Wright.

The minutes from September 21, 2010 were approved.

Guest Speaker

WKU President – Dr. Gary Ransdell
· Faculty and staff received a 3.5% pay increase this year; WKU was the only university in Kentucky to increase pay this year.
· One of SGA’s goals should be to sustain the character of our university.
· Campus Pride
· Block 12
· 2 year completion date
· Will contain a parking garage wrapped in adult student housing.
· Location is facing VanMeter Auditorium.
· Fresh market and coffee shop 
· Alumni Conference Center
· Connected to Marriot Springhill Suites Hotel
· Family sports bar
· DUC improvements are being made in phases; inside needs a great deal of work

· SGA should encourage use of newly built chapel

· Uses include: weddings, memorial, other events that would be held in a place of worship

· Fire alarm pulling/burglary

· SGA should write resolutions to support increased campus safety
Officer Reports

President – Colton Jessie

· Campus Clean Up – October 19 at 3:30pm
· Clean Up will take place for 1 hour and group will go directly to Senate that will be held in alternate room (DUC 308)

· SGA is partnering with GreenToppers in this effort

· Make-a-Difference Week

· Gordon Emslie

· Graduate students and teacher’s assistants may begin teaching some undergraduate level classes

· President Jessie along with a few other students will make a presentation to the board of Deans on an undergraduate perspective of graduate students teaching

· RHA Shanty Town – Wednesday September 30 – 7pm to 12midnight
· Senate Retreat October 2 9am – 12pm in Garrett [ICSR] 
Executive Vice President – Kendrick Bryan

· Student Life Foundation meeting on Wednesday September 22.
· Next meeting December 8.

· Homecoming Concert

· Josh Turner October 28; tickets on sale Monday October 4; $20 for advance student tickets; $30 for advance non-student tickets.

· Bill 4

· Worked for Upward Bound over the summer. GPS units would have been great for the office associates that needed to transport 6-7 students per trip. This bill greatly supports this federally funded program.

Administrative Vice President – Wade Pierce

· Organizational Aid interviews for this Wednesday have been cancelled. Interviews will resume on Thursday. 4 organizations are signed up for interview on this day.
· There is a bill up for first read tonight. Please review that.

· Scantrons and Blue Books were purchased today. This has been a very popular program.

· An updated budget will be presented next week showing what has been purchased thus far.
Speaker of the Senate – Austin Wingate

· All Senators and other members of SGA should try to attend the Retreat this weekend.
· A reminder email will be sent.
Staff Reports

Chief of Staff – Charlie Harris

· Everyone should attend the Retreat this weekend.
· Much hard work has been going on in the office.
· SGA is doing some great things
· Be sure to stop by during office hours if you have any ideas or issues that need to be discussed.
· Bill 5: this piece is very important. Please consider it carefully.
 Public Relations Director – Jessica Wurth

· Provide-A-Ride posters are almost finished and will be circulated soon.
· WKU SGA posters with general information will be posted on the Current Students page very soon.
Director of Academic and Student Affairs – Billy Stephens

· Congratulations to all new Senators.
· Hall of Distinguished Seniors is in the beginning stages of development for this fall. 
· Dine with Decision Makers is being planned as well.
Director of Information Technology – Cory Dodds

· Website is set to launch on time.
· Please be sure to attend the Retreat this weekend.
Committee Reports

Academic Affairs Committee– Brandon Logan

· Applications have been finalized and will be on the website in the coming week.
· Today will be viewing the first round of applications.
Campus Improvements Committee– Kaylee Egerer

· Is excited for new Senators.
· Reminder: all Senators must attend a committee meeting.

· This committee will meet immediately after Senate each Tuesday at the end of the hall.

· This week the meeting will be in conjunction with Student Activities. 

· Campus Clean Up volunteers should meet at 3:30pm at the Centennial Mall on October 19.

· Bags and gloves will be provided.
Legislative Research Committee– Eileen Forsythe

· Continue to develop ideas for new legislation.

· Meetings will be held at 5pm in SGA Office (DUC 130) on Thursdays.

Public Relations Committee – Ann-Blair Thornton

· Plans are being made for committee members to schedule speaking engagements with other organizations. Scheduling meetings with fraternity and sorority presidents to speak at chapter meetings.
· Committee is working on lyrics for “Party in the SGA”
· “Focus Fridays”
· Publication about what has occurred within SGA
· Meetings will occur at 5:30pm in the hall just outside the Senate chambers
· Meeting times may be changed to be right after Senate meetings.
Student Affairs Committee – Emmy Woosley

· Congratulations to new Senators.
· Bill 5 should be moved to second read tonight. This is a blending and combined effort form two great organizations on campus.
· Student Affairs will be meeting with Campus Improvements tonight as well.
Special Orders

University Senate Committee Report – Colton Jessie
· At least 30% of paper consumption on campus should be made of post-consumer recycled materials.
· WKU surpasses this easily.
· WKU is almost a “coal free” campus.

· one boiler is left to go out of service before WKU is completely coal free.

· Reduce Your Use Week

Parking Ticket and Appeals Committee – Kate Masterson 
· Meeting occurred just before Senate.

· 2 appeals were accepted.
Judicial Council Report – Dajana Crockett

· Report was delivered by President Jessie.

· All new Senators have been approved.
· Meetings are 4pm on Fridays.

Bowling Green City Commission Report 

· No report.

Old Business
A motion was made and seconded to move out of the bylaws and consider all Organizational Aid appointments and all Presidential appointments in Old Business.
A point of information was stated by Chief of Staff Harris that new Senators cannot vote until they have been sworn in.

A point of information was stated by President Jessie that once the new Senators have been sworn in, the Senate will officially be full.

A blanket vote for approval of Cody Murphy, Ann-Blair Thornton, and Daniel Shaw to the Organizational Aid Board occurred and passed unanimously.

A blanket vote for the approval of Kevin Adams, Poorvie Patel, and Nur Azlisya Ismail to the Student Senate occurred and passed unanimously.
All new Senators (those elected through formal election and the three appointments) were sworn in by President Jessie in the absence of Chief Justice Crockett.

A motion was made to move bill 05-10-FA to unfinished business. That motion did pass with 1 Senator in opposition and 1 Senator in abstention.
Speaker Wingate read the bill and the author’s speech was delivered by Matt Vaughan.

Senator Shaw inquired if the group had applied for Organizational Aid. 
Mr. Vaughan explained that they had but this funding would be used to cover a different aspect of their event.

Senator Johns inquired as to exactly what the money would pay for.

Speaker Wingate inquired when the event would occur. 
Mr. Vaughan replied that the event would occur by the fountain outside of Java City on October 20 from 11am-2pm.

A motion to skip debate and move into the vote passed unanimously.

Bill 05-10-FA passed with 2 Senators in abstention.

A motion was made to move back into the bylaws. The motion passed with 1 Senator in opposition and 1 Senator in abstention.
New Business

· Bill 04-10-FA Funding for the TRIO Program GPS Receiver
· Bill 06-10- FA Funding for the New Beginnings Bicycle Ride

· Bill 07-10-FA Org - Aid
Questions and Announcements

· Emmy Woosley
· Beauty and the Beast opens this weekend. The shows are Friday and Saturday at 8pm and Sunday at either 2 or 3 pm.

· Please make sure to attend one of these shows. The students have been working very hard.

A motion to adjourn was made. The motion was seconded and passed. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:37pm on Tuesday September 28, 2010.

Katie Stillwell, Secretary of the Senate

Student Government Association

Western Kentucky University

